

MEASCNA

MEETING MINUTES

DATE: May 1, 2023 GSR PRESENT 15

Trusted Servants: Doug H, Angie H, Jeannette V, Sam S, Heather M

Subcommittee Chairs: Doug H, Katie O, Dave C, Angel M, Brandon H, William V, Dave P

Subcommittee Reports

- Literature- Doug- see report
- Treasurer- Dog- see report
- Merchandise- Doug-
- Activities- Katie O-
Still looking for a venue for the Free Summer Function. Looking into surrounding counties- Licking, Muskingum, Coshocton, Guernsey. The dates that we are looking for would be July 8, 15, 22. Service positions are going to be open. We will have our home group bake off, as an annual tradition. Donations from home groups are welcome.
- H&I- Jackie H-
Landing and Cairn going well. Jail is going well, no meetings held the month of April. Addicts are welcome to put an application in for more jail/facility meetings.
- RCM- Angel M-
Next Regional Meeting is on July 8th, 2023. There was a new secretary voted in. Increase in phone help lines, more info in RCM report. A new area was added into our Region. Motions voted on by home groups were submitted to the World Office. Regional positions are still open, get with Angel after the meeting. MEASCNA is next in rotation to hold the next ORSCNA meeting.
- Outreach- William-
No report. Planning to go to meetings in Dresden, Coshocton, Athens. Planning to step down from Outreach position impromptu election time.
- Scheduling- Brandon H-

Schedules passed out. React out prior to Area for any changes or if extra schedules are needed for holders/facilities. Still have yet to do some research on other site schedule updates/changes where incorrect info is posted.

- PR- Dave P-

Get list together from Tyler G, previous PR chair, for schedule holder and the members accountable for outside locations. Dave P accepted stepping into the PR Chair from the PR Vice Chair. Steps for change 5/20/23 and Dodgeball Event 6/3/23. Nominations for Vice PR open.

Old Business

Doug- Some websites have old meeting information posted. Can we look into this?

Brandon- Plan to do some research with other sites and incorrect info.

Stephanie- Steps of Change is May 20th, 2023 from 10-1. To have MEASCNA table there will be \$25.

Katie- In the spirit of rotation, MEASCNA election time is coming up! Maybe think of spreading the word to groups and other recovering addicts and/or nominating others.

Angie- New position time rolls over in July. Nomination forms are posted on the website.

Shannon- Those who are interested, get with someone after the meeting!

Angie- MEASCNA Policies are posted on the website.

Brandon- For the new Athen Attendees, to attend two consecutive Area Meetings to become apart of this Area. New Way to Live Group and SE Ohio Misfits Group! Their meeting info with be updated on the schedules.

Jeanette- Starter packs are possible if groups need those. Just ask our Area.

** Discussed Elections- all subcommittee positions are open, in the spirit of rotation.

New Business

NOMINATION FORMS MUST BE SUBMITTED AND VOTED ON BY NEXT AREA!!!!

Send nomination forms to Area Secretary, Sam S, to be sent to GSR's to vote on prior to next Area Meeting. ALL POSITIONS ARE OPEN AT AREA LEVEL.

Positions that are open:

Literature	Merchandise	Scheduling	Vice Scheduling
Treasurer	Vice Treasurer	Area Chair	Area Vice Chair
Activities Chair	Activities Vice Chair	Activities Subcommittee (5 members)	
H&I Chair	H&I Vice Chair	PR Chair	PR Vice Chair
RCM	RCM Alternate	Secretary	Vice Secretary
Outreach	Vice Outreach		

Angel - wishes for an ADHOC for organizing the next ORSCNA meeting, a specific committee to hold/set up this event. Next meeting is July 8th and 9th. in example, previously MEASCNA had an 80's event, Saturday night was a dance.

Open Forum

Sam S- Zanesville Tie-Dye Committee had discussed some things:

An Area donation of \$51.25 was made and given to Doug. We discussed renting or utilizing Area thing's, coolers, speakers, and single canopy/pop-up.

Service positions are open for this event; food, kids, welcome table, shirts, dye table.

Save the date flier was posted for August 12th.

Tee-shirt designs are encouraged to be drawn by addicts, then be voted on by Zanesville groups within the committee.

Opened a discussion about Area possibly purchasing 2 canopies to be utilized at all or any Area functions as well as this one.

Beeman- Made a motion (23-6) for Area to purchase two 12 foot canopies and to be stored in the basement at Area for groups/activities to use. Votes taken 8:15 approved.

Cate- Made a motion (23-7) for Area to donate 10 white booklets and soft basic texts (stapleless) to the Community Justice in Nelsonville Ohio. Votes taken 11:15 approved.

Jan-23	\$168.00
Feb-23	\$98.00
Mar-23	\$110.00
Apr-23	\$50.00
May-23	\$50.00
Jun-23	
Jul-23	
Aug-23	
Sep-23	
Oct-23	
Nov-23	
Dec-23	

Total \$476.00

ACTIVITES

Area Report - 05/2023

- **What's Going On**

Still looking for Summer Function Venue. Haven't had any luck so far. Will check the campground in Cambridge. Looking to hold it on July 8th or 15th.

- **What's Coming Up**

Home Group bake off at this event. Will be looking for volunteers and donations as well.

- **Money Wise**